Danielle Espinosa

From:

Danielle Espinosa

Sent:

Tuesday, September 6, 2022 9:39 AM

To:

Robert Lawton; Stacey Simon; Janet Dutcher

Subject:

FW: comment RE: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to

Waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees

Good morning (Board by BCC),

Please see email below for today's Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to Waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees.

Thank you,

Danielle Patrick

Clerk – Recorder – Registrar – Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Senior Deputy Clerk – Elections Assistant P.O. Box 237 Bridgeport, CA 93517 760-932-5535 despinosa@mono.ca.gov

From: Rhonda Duggan < rduggan@mono.ca.gov > Sent: Monday, September 5, 2022 3:52 PM
To: Queenie Barnard < gbarnard@mono.ca.gov >

Subject: Fw: comment RE: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to Waste Collection

Franchise Floor Fees

Please share with staff and the Board for tomorrow's meeting.

Thank you,

Rhonda Duggan Mono County Supervisor District 2 P.O. Box 715 Bridgeport, CA 93517 rduggan@mono.ca.gov

From: rlagomars@gmail.com <rlagomars@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, September 5, 2022 3:28 PM **To:** Rhonda Duggan < rduggan@mono.ca.gov>

Subject: comment RE: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Dear Supervisor Duggan,

Thank you for the notice regarding the increase in fees regarding our transfer station and garage. I note that the fee for wood waste has already gone up substantially in the last month or so. As someone who continues to utilize the Chalfant transfer station for my garbage needs, I respectfully request that fees in the Tri-Valley area be maintained at their current rate. Over the last 18 years the fees have gone up for a truckload of household garbage from 50cents (which I admit was a little ridiculous) to \$5.00 to \$7.50 which is huge proportional increase. As someone who recycles and attempts to minimize their waste, I can usually go 5 to 6 weeks between dump trips for normal household garbage. I would not use a commercial service as I wouldn't be able to fill their can every week for pick up. Unfortunately, neither company will do a monthly pickup, thus I am dependent on the Chalfant transfer station as long as I am able to get the cans in the truck.

With respect to the wood waste, the vouchers have been a god send for me as well as all of my neighbors on both sides of the highway. The older homes have trees which have reached the end of the lifespans and need to be removed. Others, such as my house, just need to be removed because there are not firesafe under the current guidelines. I know myself, I would hesitate to remove these items without the wood waste, especially since the burning season seems to be shorter and shorter every year, and probably contributes to climate change in a negative way. When I go to the wood waste section of the transfer station, I can see that people have been very busy, getting rid of highly flammable, already dead, materials in their yards and they need to be encouraged to continue to do so as we still have several homes in the area that probably would be cited by CDF if they came out here.

I know this is a continual problem and better solutions need to be found but I think to overcharge persons for the right to get rid of their garbage is unfair and not smart as it will encourage people to keep that stuff on their property, creating health and hazard issues for them as well as the entire neighborhood.

Thank you for your consideration.

Roberta Lagomarsini rlagomars@gmail.com

Danielle Espinosa

From:

Danielle Espinosa

Sent:

Tuesday, September 6, 2022 9:43 AM

To:

Stacey Simon; Robert Lawton; Janet Dutcher

Subject:

FW: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to waste

Collection Franchise Floor Fees

Good morning (Board by BCC),

Please see email below for today's Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to Waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees.

Thank you,

From: Rhonda Duggan < rduggan@mono.ca.gov > Sent: Monday, September 5, 2022 3:57:53 PM
To: Queenie Barnard < qbarnard@mono.ca.gov >

Subject: Fw: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees

Please share with the staff and Board public comments on item 7G.

Thank you,

Rhonda Duggan Mono County Supervisor District 2 P.O. Box 715 Bridgeport, CA 93517 rduggan@mono.ca.gov

From: Sue Johnson < sue.bramlette@gmail.com > Sent: Monday, September 5, 2022 3:21 PM
To: Rhonda Duggan < rduggan@mono.ca.gov >

Subject: Re: Board of Supervisors Meeting 9/6 - Item 7G CPI/ PPI Adjustment to waste Collection Franchise Floor Fees

You don't often get email from sue.bramlette@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]

Hi Rhonda.

Susan Johnson here with some concerns...

I was not aware that our Benton Crossing land fill would be closing as of Jan. 1, 2023, nor our Benton Dump...

I for one have many concerns about this...especially hiring outside contractors and increasing our rates...

What's going to happen is we will be seeing an increase in dumping on public lands and along side the public highways! And, my property...

What about recycling, bottles, cans, cardboard, oil, and so on?

Where will we dispose of the debris for vegetation removal?

Is Mono County Tax Collector's going to remove the annual \$60.00 Dump fee on our Property Tax bill? They should!!!

My understanding was that the County has been making good money on our land fills....

Maybe our Grand Jury should investigate where our Dump fees have been going...

Thanks Ronda for the heads up...